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               Epsom Garden Society: AGM 8th December 2021 

               Held as a Zoom Meeting.

Present: 20 members (names removed for privacy)
Apologies for absence: 4 members (names removed for privacy)
Our President, Alan Moody, welcomed everyone to the meeting. Last year we were unable to hold an 

AGM, but we had reports from officers, and we all approved them. There were no matters arising.
Pam Davis, our Treasurer, reported on a difficult year.

2021 has been a difficult year due to COVID. We are fortunate that most of our members have remained 

with us and all subscriptions have been paid.

Due to COVID we have turned our monthly face to face meetings into Zoom Meetings with some

memorable speakers, so this has cost the society £661.34 this year. Unfortunately unlike our face to face

meetings we have not been able to raise any income.

One show was held this year in July which was a great success but due to COVID the expenses were much

higher. There were extra costs of £271.42 for hiring the two halls, plus the gazebos in the garden for 

teas and coffees.

We are also extremely lucky to have good sponsors who have again supported us for the next two years.

General expenses of postage and stationery have remained the same, as have the membership fees for the 

societies we subscribe to.

We have also invested in a new Norman Fisher Photography Prize cup this year as the handle on the old 

one was broken, but it fits the old engraved base to preserve the history. The cost of the repaired Sweet

Pea cup will be in next years accounts as it was too late to be included this time.

As a mark of appreciation we have purchased various gifts for our leaving committee members who have

worked hard maintaining the society in the background. We are hoping to welcome some new committee 

members this year.

Overall the loss for the year is £308.26 for the society, but the society has approximately £9000 in the bank

accounts. The accounts have been independently audited by a firm of accountants and agreed.

Any questions please do not hesitate to come back to me and I will try and answer them. Attached are 

Summer Show costs and the financial accounts statement.
Eileen Dann and Mary Wood  proposed and seconded this.
Next came Steve Roebuck with the Membership report: The year has gone quite well with 335 paid-up 

members. We have lost 10 although they seemed keen, but gained 11 new members though, some at the 

show and some friends of members. Ones with reps who knocked at the door to collect subs usually 

re-joined, but others were very slow to pay. People can pay by cash or cheque or bank transfer, a problem

is that people don't have money about now that we have all been using cards in shops.
Steve explained how the newsletter is produced. Now that so many of us are using email he only 

prints 90 copies which costs £7.93, and an extra sheet to advertise our sponsors is just £3 more.

We have ten postal members, and for several years now they have paid a little extra, but postal expenses 

have risen so much that next year they will be charged £7 to cover the postage and their £3 membership.
Steve can only send 500 emails a day or they bounce back as spam, so he really tries to get things right 

and not have to correct them!
Steve is also our webmaster – he up-dates our web-site and adds lots of photos, and includes older 

newsletters, but removes names and addresses.
Eileen wondered if a gentleman from West Hill Avenue  had joined? Sadly not, so she will talk to him

again. Kim Shrosbree mentioned that Steve's new gmail address was ending up in 'spam.' Maybe getting

everyone to add it to their 'contacts' would cure this.
Next came Cathy Flitter to report on Monthly talks; At first it was easy to find willing speakers on Zoom

but then it became a struggle as other groups began organising talks. People who are not used to being

on the speaking circuit are very slow at responding to emails too.

We have expanded our range a bit, we all enjoyed drawing with Taryn Biddulph last Spring, Flower 

arranging was good, and we wouldn't have seen Olivia Kirk because she lives in Worcestershire.

The Hall opens in March and the Church are welcoming us back. Our first speaker will be the Head 

Gardener from Hever Castle.
Speaker's costs have gone up tremendously, easily £200 an evening now.

In March we will have papers to mark the speakers out of ten, anonymously, as Surrey Horticultural 

Federation would like to know what we think as they provide lists of speakers.

Should we pay £2 for Zoom meetings? Marilyn wondered how we would organise this?
Pam worried that lots of £2 whizzing about would be an administration nightmare. Steve said we 

wouldn't need to know who it was from. Heather wondered if less meetings would cut the cost, but 

still give something to look forward to. Alan thought that one every month was regular and easy to

remember.
Pam pointed out that spending over £1000 on Zoom meetings couldn't be afforded every year.
Next came Cathy's Show report: After three Shows had been cancelled it was lovely to have one last July.

We lost out on children’s entries though as their schools had broken up.

There were lots of regulations to obey, but people were happier with masks, hand cleanser and a one way 

system. Our cake supplier had moved on, so Cathy made some, and the scones and cream teas were very 

popular. Steve did very well in his gazebo out in the front, and signed up some new members, and 
Margaret Angus and Margaret Haslam sold lots of plants from a gazebo in the playground. 

Big thank you to Brian Angus, who spent ages erecting gazebos and moving chairs for a very small fee.
Cathy apologises for messing up the spreadsheet!

We also had a second hand book stall. It didn't raise much money, but was nice to have.

We had our highest visitor numbers ever, and everyone was good-humoured and nobody was difficult!

At the end Cathy and Steve cleaned everything, including the chocolate pudding the children had left on 

the floor before we arrived!

Thanks to Caroline for her really popular broomstick construction activity in the playground, several 

little boys were planning to fly home when they finished!

Next year we are planning one Show again on 21st July. We will need more committee members before 

we can consider more.

Thanks from all of us to Cathy for keeping it all going.
John Lucking sent in a report from the Open Garden group, and this was read out by Steve: we have 

had another good year despite Covid, with 13 members of the group opening their gardens. Three 

members opened their gardens twice. The group currently has around seventy members, although not 

all manage to attend our open gardens with any regularity. Covid restrictions had little effect on numbers 

allowed to attend, although perhaps Covid anxieties had some effect on the number willing to attend. For 

some of the earlier dates, a rule of thirty applied, but this number of visitors is seldom, if ever, achieved at

any one open garden, so it had no effect in practice. 

The concept of the group is to create a programme of open garden dates, where willing members 

open their gardens for a few hours to share our love of gardening. It is not a garden competition and 

members do not have to  offer their gardens if they do not want to. Indeed, some members do not 

even have gardens. There is no charge to belong to the group.

We issue a programme by email to all members of the group, updated as new gardens are offered 

throughout the spring and summer. New members are always welcome. 

Contact details are given on our website.

Also, thanks to John for organising a photo display that members sent him through lock-down, that raised

everyone's' spirits!
Any other business: Cathy proposed that we should stop engraving cups as this was expensive and hard

work taking them to be engraved and then delivering them to the winners, but keep a record of who had 

won and allow people to organise their own engraving if they wanted to, at their own cost. We should 

also get prize winners to sign an agreement that they will clean the cup and mend it if they break it. This 

would be covered by house insurance, but might mean increased fees the following year. 

Thanks to Jo Farnham who always has a job cleaning returned cups at shows! Mary Wood  was sad that

the Fruit Trophy was never returned, but we were told it was stolen in a burglary, and the winner has 

moved away now. Joan Gabbett says that the silver is so thin on her cup that there are black 

patches. Cathy answered that we should take photos before handing out cups so we know what state they 

are in. Checking with jewellers, our only valuable cup is the Sweet-Pea cup that has been repaired by the 
Repair Shop at a cost of £150 plus postage. The member who damaged it has left the society.

This proposal was seconded by Steve.
Marian Oliver has kindly offered to organise some outings for us, so that will be lovely, and many thanks 

to her.
Joan Gabbett thanked the Committee for all they do. 
On Monday 13th December we have a Festive Flower Arranging meeting at 8pm. Alison Gillot 
will be demonstrating, and was our judge at the Show. She is evidently a good teacher because she

explained her decisions to Vicky Holmes, the steward assisting her, and Vicky went on to win first

prize at the RHS Autumn Show!

